
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 15, 2012 
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors                  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board reviewed amended septic plans for: 

Brown Family Revocable Trust Map 218, Lot 30 

Larry & Judith Sawyer Map 218, Lot 57 

 

The board was advised that there is new construction on the Turtle Ridge property on 

Streeter Pond Road.  The owner will receive a letter notifying them that a building permit 

is required for all new construction. Map 207, Lot 10 

 

The board was advised that there is new construction on the Ainsworth property located 

off Garnet Hill Road.  The owners will be notified that they are in violation of the Town 

Zoning Ordinance and will be asked to come in and meet with the board. Map 210, Lot 

10. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board to update them on Police Department 

business and to discuss a complaint received by the department. 

 

MR. STRASSER has been walking the Town boundaries with a representative from 

Cartographic Associates.  They have been successful in finding the Easton/Franconia 

Sugar Hill corner and the Easton/Landaff/Sugar Hill sideline.  The Bethlehem corner on 

Scragg Hill could not be located and the Lisbon corner off Streeter Pond will need to be 

done when the ground is frozen.  They will be doing the top of Dyke Road this week. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to hire Notchnet to replace Kernbuilt for the hosting 

of the Town website, seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The motion was unanimous.  The 

website will be changed back to Word Press by the end of the month and the Police 

Department site will also be updated. 

 

The Select Board received a letter from the State of NH DOT – Bridge Division 

confirming that the Crane Hill Bridge is scheduled for 2022. 

 

The board discussed a request from Rebecca Brown in regard wording on a statement for 

the Town Forest.  Ms. Connors will follow up. 

 

The Select Board reviewed the information from the Local Government Center in regard 

to the refunds that would be coming to the Town in the form of a Contribution Holliday.  

Both the Healthtrust and Property Liability Insurance will have refunds. 



 

The Select Board signed the following building permits: 

Pam Annesar – New Garage Map 204, Lot 5.1 

Margaret Connors – Renovations Map 214, Lot 23 

Stephen Schulthess – Renovations Map 230, Lot 10 

June and Laurent Duchesne – Renovations Map 218, Lot 1.21 

 

MR.STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of September 24, 2012, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of the October 1, 2012, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 22, 2012 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 6:00PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 


